
 

Flash Memory Summit Builds a Stronger Program Development Team 
SANTA CLARA, CA – March 21, 2017 – The Flash Memory Summit today announced the addition of three industry 
leaders to its program development team. With these additions, the conference now delivers even more value for 
attending system designers and users. The new team members are: 

Kiran Gunnam, Technical Director of Algorithms and DSP at Velodyne LiDAR, will serve as the Seminars 
Chairperson. Formerly a technologist with Western Digital and HGST, Kiran is a widely recognized expert in error-
correction coding with many publications on that subject. He has also been an IEEE Distinguished Lecturer and an 
Adjunct Faculty Member at Santa Clara University. He holds a Ph.D. in electrical engineering from Texas A&M 
University. 

Leah Schoeb, the founding Data Architect at Data Glass, will serve as the Updates Chairperson. Leah currently 
helps systems companies with performance engineering and optimization, market positioning, and benchmarking. 
She has worked on solid state technology for over 10 years with leading companies such as Intel and VMWare, as 
well as being a Senior Partner at the analyst firm Evaluator Group. She is an elected member of the SNIA Technical 
Council and a co-founder of their Solid State Storage System Technical Work Group.  

Jean S. Bozman, VP/Principal Analyst at Hurwitz and Associates, will serve as the Market Research Chairperson. 
Jean covers data center infrastructure, server and storage technology, software-defined storage, and software-
defined infrastructure (SDI).  A well-respected IT professional with over 20 years experience covering worldwide 
server markets, she was previously a Research VP at IDC. 

“These additions significantly increase Flash Memory Summit’s capabilities in seminars, updates, and market 
research. We can now offer storage system designers and users better insight into current technical and market 
developments, ” said Tom Coughlin, FMS Conference Chairperson and President of analyst firm Coughlin Associates. 

FMS features the latest technology trends, the most exciting products, and the broadest coverage of a rapidly 
expanding market. In 2016, FMS drew almost 6,000 registrants and over 100 exhibitors. The 2017 version already 
expects a significant increase in both registrants and exhibitors. The conference also features annual updates, invited 
talks, market research sessions, performance testing results, and a VC Forum. 

To discuss exhibiting, contact: 
Alan Land, Exhibit Sales Manager 
Alan@FlashMemorySummit.com 
+1.760.212.5718 

To ask about program issues, contact: 
Lance Leventhal, Program Chairperson 
Lance@FlashMemorySummit.com 
+1.858.756.3327 

About Flash Memory Summit 

The Flash Memory Summit, produced by Conference ConCepts, showcases the mainstream applications, key 
technologies, and leading vendors that are driving the multi-billion dollar non-volatile memory and SSD markets. FMS 
is now the world’s largest event featuring the trends, innovations, and influencers driving the adoption of flash memory 
in demanding enterprise storage applications, as well as in smartphones, tablets, and mobile and embedded systems. 

Media Contact 
Ana Perez, Public Relations Manager 
Press@FlashMemorySummit.com 
+1.415.299.7767 


